
 

 
 
 
February 1, 2021 
 
Vanaroth Samrith  
West Coast Operations Manager  
Vopak Terminal Long Beach, Inc.  
vanaroth.samrith@vopak.com 
   
Re: Vopak Exclusion from the Port of Long Beach At-Berth Regulation Plan 
 
Dear Mr. Samrith: 
 
The newly amended California Air Resources Board (CARB) At-Berth Regulation requires the 
Port of Long Beach to submit a “port plan” for terminal infrastructure modifications at all regulated 
terminals within its jurisdictional authority. This letter is to confirm that Vopak Terminal Long 
Beach, Inc., (Vopak) as a privately operated terminal on private land, will not be included in the 
Port of Long Beach’s port plan. 
 
Please note, Vopak may still be required to submit a terminal plan pursuant to the At-Berth 
Regulation. If you have any questions about this process, please consult with CARB directly. More 
information about the CARB At-Berth Regulation can be found at https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/new-
berth-regulation-development. 
 
If you believe this letter is in error, or if you have additional questions, please contact Morgan 
Caswell, Manager of Air Quality Practices, at morgan.caswell@polb.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Matthew Arms 
Director of Environmental Planning 
Port of Long Beach 
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